CITY OF DERBY ACADEMY

Farmhouse Road, Sinfin, Derby DE24 3AR

Tel: 01332 270 450 Email: admin@cityofderbyacademy.org
Web: www.cityofderbyacademy.org

Head of School: Mr A Harding BA (Hons) PGCE

08/06/2023
Dear Parent/Guardian,
Year 10 Mock Examinations Information

Your child will be taking mock examinations over a 1 week period, commencing 19t June through to 23" June
2023. You will find the exam timetable attached to this letter.

Our vision is to improve the life chances of every student, and we believe that these examinations are essential
practice for the real GCSE examinations in the summer of 2024. They also allow us to measure progress and
help to identify any students that need extra support. The teaching will be tailored to the gaps in the students’
knowledge, and we will be able to make gains in the areas required.

We aim to make the experience as authentic as possible. All examinations will take place in the Sports Hall or
Gym. Please ensure that your child is aware of the following rules:

e Students must arrive on time for the start of exams.

e Students are not permitted to communicate with each other in any way whilst in the examination room.

e Students must remain silent whilst in the examination room.

e Food, sweets or chewing gum are not allowed in any examination. Students may bring a drink (water only)
in a clear plastic bottle with a screw top and label removed.

e Students must only bring authorised equipment into the examination room. This includes pens, pencils,
rulers and calculators (if allowed). The equipment should be in a clear pencil case or bag.

e Students must not bring any unauthorised devices or materials into the examination room. This includes
mobile phones and other digital devices, watches, bracelets and revision notes.

e Unauthorised devices or materials must be left in bags or coat pockets or handed in before the
examinations start. Bags and coats will be locked away in a separate area.

e Once papers are collected students must return to their normal lessons.

e [f students are not in a timetabled exam, they will be in lessons as normal.

Please encourage your child to prepare for these examinations. Thank you for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. J. Green - Assistant Head - Assessment, Exams, Reporting, Home Learning

Proud to be part of the QEGSMAT Registered Address: The Green Road, Ashbourne, Derbyshire DE6 1EP

A company limited by guarantee registered in England & Wales (company no: 07698914)



Y19T dunf uo awi} uossa| ui dejd ey ||im ASojoig - 910N

A1oasiH s o)
MIN

SS

Y-s1

-HSV1D

sujwQg Suipeay
UBWJID pue Yyouai4

AydeiSoap
M
SS
ga-y1

E L

S
dd

sujwQg saIsAyd

SuIWo6
sy1en

sulwsot
a3en3ueq ysi|8u3

J13Y3 03 2eq 08 |[IM SIUBPNIS "1ES 413y} 03 PAII3JIP B UBY3 ||IM SIUSPNIS BY] *||BY UOIFBUIWIEXS BY} 4O 3oB] Y3 38 2103S 3y} Ul Seq J19y3 pue ‘Seq 413y} ul sSuiSuo|aq J1ay3 ind o3
WIay3 1dNJISUl [[IM SIUIWEXD 9Y3} pUB WEXS J13Y3 JO dW I} 3y a1ojaq WAD/||ey spods ay3 01 3ySiedis o8 03 suapnis “Seq J1ay3 Ul pue J4o aJe SIDIAIP I1U0JII|D 1By} 3UNS YW 0} SIUIPNIS

‘PaYSIULY S| WEXD 9Y3} UBYM UOSS3| pa|geiaw i}

sulwg9 NOD
sulwo9 20
A A
suIwQg 3d SulwQs AMisiwsyy aunf pagg Aepuig
sulwQ9 8uaauiduy
suiwQ9 3y
S3lpNjs ssauisng }Is 0} sulw
T 2. m:._Eow o aunr pugg Aepsin
aJn3esayn ysijdug & w9 1d [ puge Aepsinyy
HSV1D sulwo9 doo4d

sulwQg ssauisng

aunfistz Aepsaupam

aunf Yoz Aepsan

aunr YigT Aepuon

Sd

€d

ad

Td



